
                                             STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE- TOWN OF SURRY 

                   SELECTMEN  

            MEETING MINUTES  OCTOBER 10, 2016 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

Dave Brooks dropped off a copy of Collier’s DES permit for his flood repairs.  

The selectmen discussed with Mr. Brooks two options for repairing the lower Pond Rd. culvert after 

removing the barrel in the existing culvert. 

1. Make the repair leaving the existing culvert and make it a one lane road. 

2. Extend the existing culvert to make it a two lane road with slope correction  

Bruce Smith will contact Jonathan Sisson about consulting on the culvert repair and permitting.  

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The selectmen authorized the purchase of a new town hall copier at Staples.  

Bruce Smith spoke with Jamie Dow at the DRA about setting the tax rate. With the return of the excess 

funds from the school district, the tax rate will be significantly lower for this coming year. The selectmen 

discussed increasing the overlay when the amount has been determined.  

Jay Croteau has spoken with Jane Hurst who will contact tax collector Carolyn Berglund about the 

balance due.  

The selectmen signed the abatement on the Farm Road the $13.90 for the lot owned by three owners.  

Jay Croteau noted Gary Kinyon had not replied to the Avitar letter for the utility poles.  

Roger Wilber explained to Bruce Smith he has no intention of cutting down the trees on the top of the 

Joslin Road and is satisfied with his yearly trimming for visibility. He would be satisfied with having the 

signs on the London Rd for dead end and the other signs trimmed around.  

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes 

The selectmen will contact John Assenge from the Army Corp of Engineers about the ownership of lot 31 

103.  

Amer Electric will be here Tuesday morning at 8:00 A.M.to clean the fire alarms.  

The selectmen discussed the options for the shed repair.  

The selectmen agreed to sign the completion letter to the DES for the Pond Road culvert.  



The selectmen discussed the balance sheet.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

  

 

 

 


